HORSTED SCHOOL
PARENT FORUM MINUTES 
Friday 11th November 2016
	
Meeting Minutes


	Welcome

	
Jane welcomed the Parent Forum Members who attended the meeting: Donna Davidson, Julie Leith, Sadhna Reddy, Heather Higgins, Zoe Spearink, Amy Harvey, Nicola Sharp, Clare Stedman and new members Rachel Witt (Buttercups), Lyndsey Cooper (Paddington/Middle Earth), Julie Colyer (Daisy).
Jane asked for someone to take the minutes as Emma was unable to attend, Heather Higgins volunteered.


	Apologies
	Apologies were sent from: 
Jane Kitchin, Andrea Forder, Nicola Nicholas, Samantha Ford, Aileen McCartney, Nicky Norris, Helen Masters and Hayley Paull.


	Minutes from last meeting

Matters Arising from last meeting

Learning Catch Up/Detention




Class Do Jo

Reward systems












Reading – Miss Packman
	Approved

· School comms is up and running but many of the forum members were unaware of this, Jane will check with the school regarding this.
· Learning Catch Up/Detention cannot be separated as it would be too difficult to staff. Children are clearly told if they are on LCU or detention. Mrs Packman is running a lunch time group to support children who are struggling with their work load. Lyndsey said that she uses LCU to reinforce the need to do homework, so if her children refuse to do their homework they know they will have to attend LCU.
· Class Do Jo, is a reward and communication system which teachers can choose to use, Mrs Shackleton uses it but the parents have no access to it.
· Parents are unclear as to how the docket system works as Wonderland do not appear to be earning any dockets. Jane explained that it can take some time for a child to earn a docket as their good behaviour is documented, for example five well done’s would earn 1 docket. Once a certain amount of dockets are earned the child will receive a certificate in celebration assembly. There was some concern expressed by members that the children that were average were not being rewarded enough as there is a danger of them becoming invisible. Offer reward systems are in place such as star of the week in Reception and postcards home. Sadhna mentioned that she had not had any postcards home and Jane said she would look into this.
· Miss Packman visited the forum to discuss the way reading is assessed in the Juniors. She agreed that the books currently in use are not diverse enough, there are gender neutral books and books aimed at boys, but none specifically for girls on our current reading scheme. Miss Packman has worked incredibly hard on a system of assessing books that are not on a reading scheme. She has worked out a way of assessing books based on difficulty and content, and after Christmas the school and the PTA will fund some reading books for the hub. Donna asked if the school know what books children are expected to have been read when moving into secondary school. Miss Packman is attending a meeting later this month and will ask if there is a list of recommended reading for children moving on to secondary school. Miss Packman spoke about why children’s progress through the reading levels seems to slow down in the juniors, she identified that once in the juniors there are not very many levels to progress through. Miss Packman has looked at different reading schemes but would like to speak to some other schools before choosing a new scheme as they are costly. Even though children may not be reading individually in class, the school use a process called guided reading, where children are placed in groups and given a task i.e. reading aloud, or listening to an audio book, or answering comprehension questions.


	School Improvements 








[bookmark: _GoBack]Road Safety




	
· The school are in the process of building an outdoor classroom around the cherry tree in the junior playground. The tree has been checked by a tree surgeon and a few of the branches are going to be removed to ensure the tree is safe for years to come.
· Donna asked if the school could look at outside lighting as the grounds are not very well lit when collecting children from after school activities.
· Parking and general road safety is still a very important issue. Parents are still parking in dangerous spots, and using the school driveway for pulling in for traffic flow or to drop off and pick up. A member of the preschool staff was verbally abused by a parent using the carpark to drop off a school child without actually having a child at the preschool.  


	
Christmas Fayre

	
· Jane would like the parent’s forum to have a stall at the Christmas fayre and asked the forum to try and produce some arts/crafts that we could sell. Amy will make some Christmas cards, Zoe will make some fudge, Donna will make some mince pies, and Nicola will make some sweet cones. Sadhna, Amy and Donna can help man the stall.


	
Parents Issues







	
· Jane explained that a homework club is not feasible as children are set homework on different days.

· Maths workshop, Jane is in the process of trying to set up a maths workshop for parents so that they can learn the new techniques used in maths to better enable them to support their children at home.

· Cursive handwriting, many children are struggling with the cursive handwriting some even having spelling marked incorrect because of their handwriting. Jane will find out what the policy is regarding cursive handwriting as once children are in secondary school cursive is not compulsory.

· School dinners, Zoe and Sam had a school dinner last term to give some feedback. Zoe said she felt embarrassed having to ask for something that wasn’t on the menu and felt that some children might feel the same way. The desserts were undercooked. The vegetarian options are limited. Fruit was not out had to be asked for. Would be nice if they could invite parents in one lunch to share a meal with their children. This was would be difficult due to space requirements, could look into inviting the reception parents. Zoe and Rachel to have school dinner on Friday 18th November. 

	
Any other business



















Date/venue/time of Next Meeting:
	
· Zoe was concerned with the quality of the reception newsletter as it was misaligned and the print was very faded. Zoe also felt that communication regarding staffing when a member of staff was ill could be improved. Zoe was also concerned that Daisy class have a double PE lesson on the same day rather than two separate lessons on two different days like buttercups.
· Donna identified that the toilets are sometimes locked when after school clubs are on, and it would be better if they were left unlocked until clubs are finished.

Jane thanked the group for their continued support; assuring them that matters arising from this meeting will be discussed with Mr Geary and relevant staff.




Friday 13th January 2017
Horsted Juniors – 09:00
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